
DELAC 
September 23, 2016 

MINUTES 
 

I. Call to order: Dr. Lucia Perales called the meeting at 9:09 AM.  
 
President: Maria Elvira Aguilar 
Vice President: Open 
Attendees:  Alejandre Francis, Alvarez Juana, Anguiano Elizabeth, Arcos Lourdes, Avelar Rosenda, Bell Elisa, Benitez Dina, Bruno 
Blanca, Burke Veronica, Cardenas Laura, Casillas Alejandra, Coria Eva, Cruz Petra, Espitia Maria, Ferrer Delia, Flores Christina, 
Flores Esmeralda, Flores Raúl, Galicia Marcela, García Adriana, García Carmen, García Fabiola, García Lorena, Goldsmith Rosei, 
Gómez Rosario, Gordián Virginia, Guerrero María, Hernandez Melissa, Jacome Guadalupe, Jiménez Leonor, Le Le, Leal Norma, 
López Mayra, Macias Cristina, Magana Graciela, Makimoto Garci, Martínez Alejandra, Martínez Blanca, Martinez Maura, Medina 
Maria G., Melendrez Maria, Méndez Lorena, Mendieta Guadalupe, Negrete Xochil, Ocampo Susana, Ortega Marielena, Pérez 
Maria, Pineda Martha, Posthuma Sonia, Ramírez Margarita, Ramirez Maria, Ramírez Sonia, Riutort Dominique, Rocha Sofía, 
Rodríguez Luz, Rodríguez María, Sanchez Bernardina, Sánchez Manuela, Sanchez Roxana, Segoviano Anabel, Segundo Julia, Soler 
Rocio, Solís Jessica, Tacata Ryan, Tlapalamatl Vianey, Torres Gina, Torres Nancy, Trujillo Lucina, Urroz Jessica, Vázquez Patricia, 
Vega Rosy, Velasco Maria, Villaseñor María, Zamora Beatriz, Zonta Olga Janet, Zuniga Alicia. 

Special Guests: Amber Tatch (Coordinator, English Learner Services), Sandra Schaffer, (Accountability & Special Programs), 
Shannon Brown (Early Learning Specialists), Cheryl Sosa (ECE Coordinator) y Marcela Galicia (School Community Assistant). 

Facilitators: Lucia Perales (TOSA, Student and Family Engagement Specialist) y Maria Elvira Aguilar (DELAC President). 

Minutes takers: Martha Rivas and Norma Leal. 

II. Welcome: Lucia Perales introduced herself and welcomed attendees and participants, giving the floor to Sandy 
Schaffer, who presented the rest of the Accountability and Special Programs team. 
  
III. Approval of minute: Maria Elvira Aguilar, asked to take some minutes to review the minute from May 2016. The first 
approval motion was called by Maria Elena Ortega, seconded by Virginia Gordián. Alejandra Martínez pointed out an error on  
Sofía Rocha’s name,  listed at the minute as Maria Rocha. The minutes were approved with that change.   
 
IV. Icebraker: Ma. Elvira Aguilar invited the attendance to participate in an activity to meet and greet the members of the 
group. 

V.   Orange Unified State Preschool Programs. Shannon Brown, Cheryl Sosa y Marcela Galicia, provided information about 
the Afterschool Program, with presence at some District schools, which offers activities for kids ages 3 and 4 such as literacy, 
mathematics, STEM, art, music and theater in accordance with their age. The admission requirements were mentioned. They 
also talked about the Learning Links Program, designed for kids ages 0-4. 

VI. DELAC Bylaws review. María Elvira Aguilar explained the importance of DELAC Bylaws, giving the floor to Lucia Perales, 
who led an activity in which the participants determined and shared the meaning of DELAC in a personal way, such as 
communication, information, support, involvement, respect, fraternity, teamwork, results.  

VII. English Learner Services: Amber Tatch talked about the Annual Parent Notification Letter, Federal Title III and State 
Requirements, which first purpose is report the English Learner level in accordance with the most recent results of CELDT, 
CAASP or SBAC, taken last Spring. The second purpose is to notify the three existing options of Programs (SEI, ELM y ALT).  Sonia 
Posthuma asked if the use of CELDT exam will continue, taking into consideration the Common Core Standards compliance, to 
which Amber Tatch replied  this is the last year the CELDT will be applied, and the placement of a new test, ELPAC, will begin on 
Spring 2018 (school year 2017-2018).  More information will be provided later on. Martha Rivas translated the Q&A. 
 

 

 



 

VIII. DELAC official elections – Vice President and Secretary 2016-17. Elvira Aguilar asked the nominees to introduce 
themselves and state their service proposal to the attendance who listened and later voted. Patricia Chávez collected and 
counted the ballots. As previously defined, the positions were granted depending on the amount of votes. Patricia Vazquez was 
elected Vice President by 25 and Norma Leal as Secretary with 21. 
 
IX.  Public Comment: Michael Christensen, Superintendent of Schools talked about the importance of supporting 
Measure S thru the vote, its community impact, update and retrofit of High School buildings, academic and security aspects, 
recommending the use of propaganda reviewed by Legal Council. 
   Sandy Shaffer explained about new District security measures, looking a better monitoring over people interacting with the 
students at the schools either volunteers, PTA members and/or different programs. Pertinent information will be provided. To 
begin with, made an approach to the School Principal. Later on she answered a question made by Guadalupe Mendieta, 
explaining that Title I Parent Notification Enrollment is outdated. Also, she made a reminder about the 7 sessions the Parent 
and Family Engagement Institute is offering in both languages, English and Spanish. 
 
X. Closing – María Elvira Aguilar thanked everyone for their attendance. Virginia Gordián called the first motion and Sonia 
Posthuma the second. The meeting closed at 11:15 am. 


